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AOC Rerun Progress 

Confirmation Codes 

The Background Check Central Unit 

(BCCU) 
 

Office hours 8 a.m.- 4:30 p.m., Monday through 

Friday (except holidays) 
 

• Email –  bccuinquiry@dshs.wa.gov 

Please allow 1-2 business days for a response.   

• Phone – 360-902-0299 

Phone support is available 9-11 a.m. and 1-3 

p.m. Monday through Friday (there are 

exceptions depending on availability) 

• Website & Newsletter Archive – 

https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-

central-unit  

Our website contains a lot of helpful information 

for customers including FAQs 

and Turnaround Times.    

 

 

Happy New Year! 

Welcome to our first quarterly update of 

2025. 

To receive the newsletter, please join our 

Listserv.  Information on our Listserv and how to 

join can be found here.  

 

 

Join us for the next BCS User Training for an 

overview of the Background Check System.  

 
Mark your calendar and register here.  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bccuinquiry@dshs.wa.gov
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-central-unit
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-central-unit
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/entity-faqs
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-central-unit/turnaround-times
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-central-unit/bccu-listserv
https://forms.gle/ZPN1JB3AE5SaNN1W6
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Documents Reviewed 2024 Requests 

Affidavits 3977 

Out of State Court Records 1688 

Record Requests 9240 

Correspondence 2244 
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*Calls are answered by BCCU staff Monday-Friday from 9-11am and 1-3pm.  

Helpful Tips for Contacting Our Support Team 
 

✓ Applicants are required to have a copy of their background check report before our office can 

assist them with questions due to confidentiality reasons.  

 

✓ The BCCU can only send out one copy of an applicant’s background check information/report at 

a time and are required to wait five business days before providing another copy (if copy was 

sent by mail). 

 

✓ The BCCU does not make hiring/contracting decisions. 

 

✓ The BCCU does not process or have access to confirmation codes.  

 

✓ The facility that requests a background check will also be the facility that reviews the 

background check. Applicants should address all questions regarding the review to the hiring 

entity.  

 

✓ Our Turnaround Times page is updated daily and gives the date that BCCU is working on.  

 
✓ Our telephone number is 360-902-0299. Select option #2 for general background check 

questions, help with additional information packets, and records requests. Select option #3 for 

assistance with logging into the background check system, submitting, reviewing, and retrieving 

background check results, or help with the online Background Check Authorization form.   

 

 

 

https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-central-unit/turnaround-times
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Launched Additional 

Information 

YouTube Tutorial Rolled out electronic 

BCS Access Request 

Form 

Implemented 

Primary Account 

Administrator 

Trainings.  

Unveiled new BCCU 

website with 

streamlined 

navigation 

Initiated afternoon 

telephone support 

from 1-3pm 

New NCPA/VCA RFPs and 

IDEMIA service codes deployed 

for DSHS ORI WA920330Z and 

DCYF ORI WA920450Z 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6uGIHUKgGg0&t=1s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6uGIHUKgGg0&t=1s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6uGIHUKgGg0&t=1s
https://fortress.wa.gov/dshs/bcs/userAccessRequest
https://fortress.wa.gov/dshs/bcs/userAccessRequest
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-central-unit
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/background-check-central-unit
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The legislative session has already started and is in full force.  While this time of the year 

could be overwhelming with all the bill analysis, in addition to our daily tasks, we want to 

remind everyone about transparency and collaboration on bill analysis.  Please do not 

hesitate to contact BCCU for any questions related to bills impacting background check 

processes.  You can directly contact our policy team, Stephen Ssemaala and Sara Allen.  We 

also ask that our programs let BCCU know about any changes related to background check 

policies and procedures.  We are eager to collaborate and stay informed about any legislative 

changes that might impact our procedures, and we would appreciate updates on relevant bills 

and their progress so we can proactively work together to adapt to necessary changes. 

 

As of January 24, 2025, BCCU is monitoring the following bills: 

 

HB 1385, 

HB 1395, 

HB 1419, and 

HB 1490 (companion bill # SB 5318) 

 

 

https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/contact-bccu
https://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary/?BillNumber=1385&Year=2025&Initiative=false
https://app.leg.wa.gov/BillSummary/?BillNumber=1395&Year=2025&Initiative=false
https://app.leg.wa.gov/BillSummary/?BillNumber=1419&Year=2025&Initiative=false
https://app.leg.wa.gov/BillSummary/?BillNumber=1490&Year=2025&Initiative=false
https://app.leg.wa.gov/BillSummary/?BillNumber=5318&Year=2025&Initiative=false
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Have you made the decision to continue with fingerprinting? 

 
*Applicants cannot schedule a fingerprint appointment until this step is completed in BCS. 

Steps can be found in our Entity User Guide. 

 

Partner Program Overview 

https://www.dshs.wa.gov/sites/default/files/bccu/documents/BCS_Entity_User_Guide.pdf
https://rise.articulate.com/share/Lf8yzeoP63yoBjV6i8G9gR9qb9P-zmVK#/
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Background Check Results 

 
BCCU does NOT have the ability to correct any errors that have been reported from outside sources. 

Applicants must contact the reporting source directly if they disagree with the reported information. 

The contact information for the reporting agency can be found on page two of the results. BCCU 

does not manage or play any role in appeals, or an appeals process related to criminal history 

information being reported by the courts. Please review additional information in these FAQs.  

 

Applicant Frequently Asked Questions 

About BCCU 

 

https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/applicant-faqs?field_bccu_faqs_page_topic_value=b
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/ffa/bccu-faqs
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Applicants continue to send confirmation codes to BCCU. Please help us streamline 

communication and reduce emails by providing guidance on where to send confirmation 

codes once the online Background Check Authorization form has been completed.  
 

 

 
 

 

https://fortress.wa.gov/dshs/bcs/
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